Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

September 14, 2020
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm - Social Distancing Seating
The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was opened by Village President Josh Lamping, by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
In attendance at the Meeting:  Village President Josh Lamping, Trustees:   James Green, Timothy Morris, Cheryl Newcomer, Brad Plock, Nicki Shelton and Robert Wilcox; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger.  
 Trustee Plock motioned to accept August meeting minutes as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Morris.  
Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Plock motioned to accept the Claims/Bills as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Plock.  
 Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Plock motioned to accept the Treasurer's Report as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Wilcox.
 Ayes-6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
OPEN COMMENT:
 Residents Christine Henson and Amy Suler addressed the Village Board regarding neighbors feeding feral cats and then said cats defecate in surrounding neighbor's yards as well as these cats are getting in garbage cans and gardens.  After discussion, the Board advised Ms. Henson that she could trap the cats herself as long as it was done on her own property.  Ms. Henson also requested that the Village write notices to the neighbors in question.
* Jessica Harrill (Foster Buick Attorneys at Law - Sycamore, IL) addressed the board for her client, resident, Linda Schreiber. Harrill introduced herself and explained that Ms. Schreiber would like for the Village to vacate an alley located between East Fourth Street and East Third Streets (PIN #03-36-176-010).  Ms. Harrill discussed that although the vacation was to have been vacated in 1983-84, but no records were filed to finalize the vacation. President Lamping stressed that the Village would not do anything with said property unless the neighboring parcels/property owners authorized the vacation of the parcel.
Residents Dale Schnulle, Tyrone Maurer, Theresa Rucker, and Atty. Doug Floski, representing Diane and Gene Barney were also in attendance for the alley issue.  The discussion covered the time span of over 30 years, in which time fences, garages and trees have taken over most of the parcel.  Atty. Floski relayed that the Barneys want to sell their parents home and are willing to discuss options with the neighbors.  Tyron Maurer would like to the section be an alley (this would benefit his construction company).

Resident Pam Ignacio addressed the board regarding the cloudiness of her water.  The board instructed her to call her property manager, since the issue was more than likely a plumbing issue.

Teresa Rucker asked permission to cut some trees in the alley (*see above).  Permission was granted.
Residents Anna Seidelman,  Pamela Ignacio along with a Leaf River Minor addressed the board regarding  Leaf River youth skateboarding  and bicyclist downtown (Main Street) as well as on the sidewalks in front of their apartment building.  The President Lamping and the board members asked the ladies to help keep the sidewalk free of chairs, tables and hanging plants, since they have been violating that ordinance as well as the skateboarders and cyclists.
There is not a lot the Village can do about the skateboarders and cyclist.  It is more of a parental problem.

MAINTENANCE REPORT: Cameron McGill
Pump went bad at the sewer plant - Mississippi Valley was called, they need to come out and assess the situation.
Both boilers are down in the RVC - Mechanical was called to fix.  They will be in the week of the 28th of September.
Mechanical had fixed the Air Conditioning in the cafeteria but then the heat went out. The Village still needs to put thermostats in, in order for the new computer system to work effectively.

Trustee Wilcox asked Cameron whether or not the Village could forego the purchase of the grinder pump for $13,150,

 in order to replace the pumps at sewer plant? Cameron replied that there hadn't been a problem in nine (9) months with the pump clogging up.

Trustee Plock would like to have a folder or binder, containing completed work orders be accessible to the board members.  Trustee Plock would like to know when work orders have been completed.   Cameron keeps a file at the Sewer Plant.  The clerk will help initialize the binder for board members.

Trustee Green said he could pick up the battery for the road grader and also help Cameron fix the grader. 

Trustee Morris asked to use the torch to use at the Museum.
The board discussed the possible street repairs and their costs.  Trustee Plock motioned to accept the BelRock quotes for fixing Arthur Street from Third Street (Rte. 72) to First Street for a price of $19,828.66 and paving 4 culverts on Garfield for a price of $88,600.00.  These were seconded by Trustee Bob Wilcox. Ayes - 6; Nays- 0. Motion Carried.
Trustee Wilcox stated that by having BelRock for the two options would allow the Village to assess their quality of work.
RVC- Karen Dietrich (RVC President) addressed the board that the Enduro Race will be held this year.  The dates for the Enduro are - November 7th and 8th.  Tim Morris, offered the Mount Morris Moose Food Truck and Dietrich accepted.
President Lamping addressed the board regarding the lack of funds for the RVC since COVID-19 had shut most activities. He asked Dietrich and the board their thoughts on a community garage sale or rummage sale.  Lamping had asked former RVC member, Dawn Plock for guidance, since she had headed the previous sale.   The suggestion wasn't well received (no one wanted to work it).  Lamping stated the RVC is running out of money and fund raising needs to be done.
The board decided to not vote on purchase of grinder pump at lift station, in favor of the eventual pump replacement at Sewer Plant.

Museum - Tim Morris (Museum President) requested the Village purchase a new sump pump for the Museum.
All in favor of having Morris purchase pump and submitting bill to the Village for payment.

Trustees - 
Halloween Trick or Treating hours will be from 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm on Saturday, October 31, 2020
Water on gym floor - the roof leaks due to the elasticity in the rubber roof is shot.  President Lamping will call Freeport Roofing. 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:33 pm

 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Clerk)
 
Approved:      October 12, 2020






 
